
St. Thomas’ C.E. Primary School 

Newsletter 

20.01.23 

 

 

 

 

Heidi G., Archie, Landon, Martha, Freddie N., 

Paddy, Xiaoton, Branden F., Hannah, Violet, 

Harrison and Sadie 

 

Well done to you all! 

 

A note on worship… 

 

‘ 

Keeping going against all the odds. 

We started the week by reminding ourselves of the flight into Egypt by Mary, Joseph and Jesus 

and how they were made refugees. We shared the story of a young girl who fled Burundi 

during conflict and how she had to persevere, despite the challenges that she faced on a 

daily basis. Later in the week, we shared the story of Derek Redman, an Olympic athlete who 

suffered an injury during his final race at the Olympic Games in 1992. During the race he had 

to stop racing, but he wasn’t ready to give up. With the help of his dad he was able to limp 

down the rest of the track – showing us all what perseverance is. 

Christians believe that God is with us at every step of the way and will be there to get us 

through the tough times. 

‘Suffering produces perseverance; perseverance, character and character, hope’ 

Romans 5: 3-4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Events for the Week  

Beginning 16.01.23 

Monday  

Ukulele lessons and Choir after school 

Tuesday 

Keyboard, strings and woodwind lessons 

After school multi skills for Y1, 2 and 3 (4.00pm 

finish) 

Wednesday 

Guitar lessons 

After school multi skills for Y4, 5 and 6 (4.15pm 

finish) 

Thursday 

Friday 

Brass lessons 

 

 

 

From the office… 

 

• Please ensure that school dinners are 

ordered by midnight on Sunday for 

the following week 

• A suggestion box will be available in 

the school office for parents to post 

any suggestions they may have for 

school. These could be ideas about 

newsletter content, suggestions for 

timings of parent’s evening, workshop 

content, homework etc. 

 

 

Attendance Trophy 

 

 

Amethyst Class – 95% 

Ruby Class – 96.9% 

Opal Class – 98.93% 

Emerald Class – 93.12% 

Sapphire Class – 96.52% 

This week’s winners are Opal Class– well done 

 



Wellbeing 

Wellbeing and mental health is a big part of school’s curriculum. We explore 

wellbeing through PSHE lessons, through discussions, small group work and individual 

work. Mr Edwards works with our mental health champion’s team to allow children 

to support each other and themselves with their wellbeing and mental health. Mr 

Edwards also works with individuals and small groups of children to support them 

with mental health and wellbeing. 

Most of our staff are trained mental health first aiders and the senior mental health 

lead in school is Mrs Williams. 

There will be a weekly mental health and wellbeing item on the newsletter to 

update you on the work we are doing in school, how you can support your children 

at home and the additional services that you can go to for further support.  

 

 

 



Internet safety 

Children are taught in school how to keep themselves safe in the online world as 

part of our school’s curriculum. However, it is hard as parents to keep up with the 

latest trends – our children are always at least one step ahead.  

 

There will be a weekly item on the newsletter relating to a particular app, game or 

area of internet safety. 

 

This week’s focus is TikTok, an app that many of the children use. The information 

guide below gives helpful hints and tips on how to keep your children safe whilst 

they are using this app. The guide has come from the National Online Safety 

website, an amazing site with lots of good advice parents and school staff to help 

navigate the complex world of internet safety. 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEU Strike Action 

I am sure that you have all heard that the largest teacher’s union has voted for 

strike action. There are four dates that affect schools in the North West. These are: 

Wednesday 1st February, Tuesday 28th February, Wednesday 15th March and 

Thursday 16th March. 

It is possible that there may need to be a partial closure of school on these days to 

certain classes.  

The NEU strike action does not affect Ruby class or Opal class. 

I will update you with any further information when I have it. 

The Young Voices concert planned for Wednesday 1st February will be going 

ahead as planned. 

 


